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     Breakfast & Club Members   
      Meetings - February, 2018

                   Breakfast
        3 - Saturday @ 8AM Site A.
      10 - Saturday @ 8AM Site A.

                   Business
      17 - Saturday @ 8AM Site B.

                   Breakfast
      24 - Saturday @ 8AM Site A.
_______________________________

Key: 
Site A. - Main St. Cafe, 321 E. Main St., 
Lewisville, TX

Site B. - Lewisville Central Fire Station 
Training Room
188 N. Valley Parkway 

Association Contact Information:
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 292282
Lewisville, TX. 75029
Email Address: 
W5LVC.Club@gmail.com

Check us out:
Facebook: facebook.com/w5lvc/
Twitter@W5LVCCLUB

February 2018 
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Denton Maker Faire held February 24th, 2018

      Website - W5LVC.org

                Welcome New Members 
                           Joe Magnusson, N5PLY 
                                           and   

            Rob Williams - KG5YAT 

Treasurer’s Report…………..…………...2
Treasurers Corner………………………..3
Meeting Minutes - February……………..4  
Weekly Update - March 7………………..5
Texas State Parks “on-the-Air” Contest..6 
Mentorfest………………………………….7
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                  Special Report 
                        by Steve Kline
3Y0Z Bouvet Island DXpedition…………..11-15

               

1093 W. Main St.Lewisville, TX. 
75067

Phone (972) 219-7333
10 percent discount to LARA

Members

         Think “CW”
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By: Ken , AC5EZ - Member of the Lake Area Amateur Radio Klub, LAARK (https://www.k5lrk.com/), in
               The Colony, Texas.

LAARK is, once again, sponsoring the Texas State Parks on the Air contest this year. If you are not 
familiar with the TSPOTA contest I invite you to visit http://www.TSPOTA.org for complete rules and 
park activation information. But first, let me give you a brief overview of TSPOTA.

TSPOTA is an annual event that takes place on the second full weekend in April, (except when Easter 
falls on the second weekend, then the contest is moved to the first weekend of April). This year it will 
be April 7-8, 2018. TSPOTA is a low pressure, fun contest, designed to give Texas hams that have 
been house bound during the winter, a chance to go to a local state park and make a few contacts. It is 
a great opportunity to check out your radio gear and enjoy a little sunshine in the park.

The purpose of this email is twofold. First is to familiarize you with TSPOTA, and second to try to 
encourage your club to join us in this event. And maybe, convince your club to activate a park.

Thanks for your time and I hope to hear you on TSPOTA. If you don’t mind, would forward this email to 
your club members.

You may contact any one of these TSPOTA committee members if you need more information.

73,

Ken, AC5EZ

 

Contact information:

TSPOTA information        info@tspota.org

Ken Rainey, ac5ez           ac5ez.tx@arrl.net

Ken Mitchell, kd2kw         kd2kw@yahoo.com

Tim Curtiss, kc5dct            kc5dct@arrl.net

 

Texas State Parks on the Air contest
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Sweden

In Sweden, the SSA, the country's 
national amateur radio organization, 
recently asked the government to 
revisit legislation that bans the use of 
mobile phones while driving. The radio 
group is hoping to clarify the wording 
which it fears may impact on hams 
operating mobile in their vehicles as 
well as on those in the transport 
industry. The group is asking, in its 
letter to the Ministry of Food and 
Transport, that the wording make it 
clear that the ban is not applicable to 
hand-held microphones attached to 
radios mounted inside the vehicles.

For Amateur Radio Newsline, 
Jeremy Boot G4NJH.

The month of March brings a 
special festival for YLs in Japan 
and they're going - where else? - 
on the air to celebrate. Jeremy 
Boot G4NJH has those details.

JEREMY: If YLs in Japan are a 
little busier than usual right now, 
it's because they're preparing to 
take part in a celebration that's 
believed to be at least 900 years 
old. It's called the Doll Festival, 
also known as Hina-matsuri, and it 
celebrates the birth of a baby girl 
while offering hope and prayers 
f o r h e r f u t u r e h a p p i n e s s . 
Japanese families do that with an 
elaborate display of dolls at home, 
figurines dressed in ancient 
costumes.

The day of the festival is March 3 - 
or on the calendar, three-three, 
the same numbers that YLs use to 
say goodbye to one another in 
ham radio. So on that day, the 
Japan Ladies Radio Society is 
operating the "3.3 Hina Contest" 
as a way of encouraging YLs to 
use three-three to say hello 
instead.

Y u k i k o M a k i 7 K 4 T K B t o l d 
Newsline that the event grew into 
a national contest from its humble 
beginnings 14 years ago. She said 
it's a way for YLs to meet other 
YLs on the air. By the way, it's not 
just for YLs - although a contact 
with a YL counts as 10 points 
while non-YL counts as only 1 
point. The contest begins on the 
2nd of March at 1500 UTC and 
continues until 1500 UTC on 
March 3. All modes and all bands, 
except for the WARC bands, may 
be used.

For Amateur Radio Newsline, 
J e r e m y B o o t G 4 N J H .
(www.jarl.dot.com/jlrs)

In the world of DX, Arnaud, 
JG1XMV, is active through the 
third of March as FK/JG1XMV 
from Grande Terre in New 
Caledonia. He is operating with 
Yves FK4RD. The duo will also 
activate two other islands - Lifou 
and Mare as FK/JG1XMV. 
Arnaud may also try to activate 
a few SOTAs. Send QSLs direct 
via JG1XMV, by the Bureau or 
by FK/JG1XMV via LoTW or 
eQSL.

John, KB7LBY, is in Tanzania 
operating as 5H2LBY while 
ascending Mt.
Kilimanjaro through March 2nd. 
His operating hours will be 
limited during his climb. He will 
be running QRP on 40/20 
meters into a magnetic-loop 
antenna. QSL via LoTW.

In Honduras, Clay, WC6YJ, will 
be active as HR8/WC6YJ from 
Rus Rus Hospital until the 28th 
of February. He is operating 
holiday style on 80 through 17 
meters. Clay is using 10 to 15 
watts into an end-fed wire 
antenna. QSL via LoTW or 
ClubLog.

(OHIO PENN DX)
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           Member Statistics:
           _______________

Active Members: 37
Expiring Soon Members: 0
Total: 37

Rank Statistics: (Active Members+)
Member: 30
Officer: 5
Appointee: 2
Total: 37

Japan World of DX

AMATEUR BECOMES PRESIDENT 
OF HARVARD

STEPHEN/ANCHOR: Add to the long 
list of achievements by amateur radio 
operators the presidency of Harvard 
University.  The newest university 
president taking office this summer 
has a mission - and a call sign.

HEATHER: Lawrence S. Bacow, 
KA1FZQ, of Brookline, 
Massachusetts, is taking office as the 
29th president of Harvard University 
this summer. A graduate of MIT, 
Lawrence earned three additional 
degrees on the Harvard campus and 
now he can add "president" to that list. 
Bacow will take the reins of the 
campus effective July 1.

Lawrence, who grew up in Pontiac, 
Michigan, is the son of a ham radio 
operator: the call signs W8JYZ and 
N4MB were used by his father 
Mitchell, who died in 2007. 

There's another reason Lawrence 
should feel right at home on campus: 
Harvard University is home to amateur 
radio station W1AF.
For Amateur Radio Newsline,  
Heather Embee KB3TZD.

United States

LARA 2018 Election Status
        ___________________________

The following candidates have been 
nominated:

President:   Ron Ford
Vice President:   Mike Reitz
Secretary:   Ron Swain
Treasurer:  Clark Highsmith
Technical Director:  Jim Horton
Operations Director:  Dale Chatham

If you would like to 
volunteer for any position, or submit more 
nominations for additional candidates, 
please 
send email to k5wxr@arrl.net 
Lee Norup
Election Committee Chairman

mailto:k5wxr@arrl.net
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                                 Steve Chenoweth - LAARK                                           Bob Strickland                               Ron Bath - L.A.R.A.

The Denton Maker’s Faire was a huge success this year as opinions were recently voiced in our email traffic from other 
participating Club members. The following are a few examples:

“The effort of each club came together in a way that interest was generated for us to present our hobby. Lots of folks visited with them leaving 
thinking 'I can do this." Not having any idea what the maker fair would be about I was impressed with the variety of things there and the interest folks 
showed in each. I hope to work with the team again should we get the chance”.
Ken Mitchell - KD2KW

“THANK YOU each and everyone for your contributions in making our inaugural mini maker faire entry a success!  I hope everyone had as much fun 
as  I did. I enjoyed meeting and working with each of you and learned a lot in the process”. 
Steve Chenowith - KD5YFV

“Reading through this thread makes me feel good.  So many people stepping up and taking ownership of an event and following through.  When you 
have several people pitching in and not just relying a few folks to do everything the output rises exponentially. Great job to everyone involved”.
Laird Lind - KC5LL
Lake Cities Realty

“As I told you in the parking lot afterwards this event was GREAT fun.  I’d do it again any time.  It was very rewarding getting to talk about our hobby 
and helping some get in on our local repeater fun for the first time”.
Scott Boutwell - KG5RJR

“It was a fun day and you did a great job of managing the activity Steve Chenowith).
I have never seen an event that generated so much interest in our hobby. I was particular pleased to see a lot of young people and women that 
expressed a serious interest. I hope half of them follow through with taking a test with the VE’s in Denton. Maybe we should have collected names and 
an email address to follow up with folks and help them along.
I felt it was organized well and the pace of people coming around worked well. Everyone involved did a good job of stepping up and offering information 
and stories”.
Bob Stricklin - N5BRG

I wish to offer a special word of appreciation to our own Scott Boutwell - KG5RJR
An Example of Spontanious Generosity

A teenage boy of about 15 wandered up to our exhibit with his family. Scott immediately engaged him in dialog of amateur radio. The young man 
proudly told us that he had passed his test and received his license 2 months ago, but didn’t have a radio, so he haden’t made his first contact yet. 
Whithout any hesitation, Scott told the young operator that he would “fix” that. A colleague of Ron’s, Kelly Roark slipped out to the parking lot and 
returned with a handheld radio which Scott presented to the young man. The big, tearful smile that the lad was able to muster paid for the radio 100 
times over, or so it felt like to the three of us that witnessed it. Kelly sneaked around to the orher side of the building as Scott encouraged the young 
fellow to make his first contact. The radio hesitated, and then resonded as the boy’s first contact was made. After the teenager and his family left, we 
learned that it was Kelly from accross the building that was his first contact. Scott and Kelly started a young operator on the right path that day. I, for 
one, am proud of them both for the example they set for the rest of us .  Ron Bath - KG5VS, Editor
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Story by: Steve Kline - W5JK 
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